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The city’s spending priorities, a suggestion.


By Jack Balshaw


3/18/98





The city is again approaching the time when the annual budget will be discussed. It’s probably reasonable to say that a government’s priorities are reflected in its budget. The recent hearing about the need for improvements at the animal shelter should cause some discussion about where it fits into those priorities.





We’re all pretty much animal lovers to some extent.  Even if we can’t keep an animal in our homes, we want to see them humanely treated and given a good home if possible.  The city’s present policy of not destroying any adoptable animal is being broken frequently, mostly due to lack of space to keep all the animals being brought to the shelter. The stories told about the problems at the shelter due to lack of both personnel and space show there is a need to earmark funds to solve both of these problems so that our no-kill policy can be resumed.  





It does appear that some of the personnel problems could be mitigated by increasing the use of volunteers until additional professional staffing can be funded.  But, even then, the size of the existing shelter (and to some extent the location) presents problems just due to the physical needs to house and especially segregate certain animals.  A new facility is needed.





 And, I have an idea on where to get funds to build it. 





Last year, my attention was drawn to the construction of soundwalls along both Washington and Caulfield.  Inquiries as to their cost provided the following information:





About 3200 lineal feet of soundwall have been built at a cost of $724,000.  This provided 48 homes with soundwalls at a cost of about $15,000 each.





47 additional homes are scheduled to be protected by soundwalls over the next four years at an additional cost of about $650,000.





While these soundwalls do mitigate a noise problems for the homes built abutting these two arterial streets, I don’t think either the Council or the general public was fully aware of the financial commitment such a program entailed.





In view of the city’s current budget restraints and the need for other community improvements, the funds not yet spent on this project could fund a state of the art facilities for the animal shelter.





In talking about this with others, the suggestion was made that the location of the shelter should be in space that is more visible, friendly and inviting to the general public.  Especially if we want to encourage people to adopt animals.  The present location, in the back of the city’s corporation (equipment) yard down at the end of Hopper St. and on the other side of the railroad tracks from Lakeville is about as difficult to find as can be possible.





I even have a suggestion on where a new shelter could be located.  How about on the airport property right along Washington St.?  Any noise the animals make wouldn’t bother anyone, it would be visible to anyone driving by, directions to the shelter would be simple, and maybe people using Prince Park might bring their kids to the shelter to pick out a new pet.





Our town is not just some wide spot in the road.  We’re approaching a population of 50000, have an airport, a marina, a Jr. College facility,  a developing high tech industry base and an affluent and highly educated citizenry.  It’s about time we 
